TWP. OF WYCKOFF

Delivery Projects & Construction MAY g1 202 2
Public Service Electric and Gas Company
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May 18, 2022

Municipal Clerk
' CERTIFIED MAIL

Re:  Application for an Extension of a Freshwater Wetlands General Permit Number 2
PSE&G Natural Gas Distribution and Transmission System Rights-of-Way Maintenance
Bergen, Burlington, Camden, Essex, Gloucester, Hudson, Hunterdon, Mercer, Middlesex,
Monmouth, Morris, Ocean Passaic, Somerset, and Union Counties, New J ersey
File No. 0000-05-0036.1, FWW 160001

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is to inform you that Public Service Electric and Gas Company (PSE&QG) is applying
to the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (N JDEP), Division of Land Resource
Protection (DLRP) for an Extension of a Freshwater Wetlands General Permit Number 2 (FWW
GP2) for the maintenance of existing Public Service Electric and Gas Company (PSE&G) Gas
Distribution and Transmission System Rights-Of-Way.

As required by the NJDEP, enclosed please find a complete copy of the complete copy of the

application on a CD. If you would like a paper copy of the application, please let me know. Please,
see the legal notice below:

This letter is to provide you with legal notification that an application for an extension of a
Freshwater Wetlands General Permit 2 will be submitted to the New Jersey Department of
Environmental Protection, Division of Land Resource Protection for the site shown on the
enclosed map. A brief description of the proposed project follows: This authorization wil enable
PSE&G to continue to install needed new natural gas mains on existing public utility structures
within wetlands, state open waters, and transition areas in the State of New Jersey along the rights-
of-way within its Natural Gas Distribution and Transmission System, which cover an approximate
3,988-square-mile diagonal corridor from Bergen to Gloucester Counties. This is an integral part
of PSE&G’s ongoing obligations to provide safe and reliable energy. This activity has been
previously permitted under a “blanket” EWW GP2, issued on September 29, 2017 and set to expire
on September 28, 2022 (NJDEP Permit No. 0000-05-0036.1, FWW170001).

The complete permit application package can be reviewed at either the municipal clerk’s office in

the municipality in which the site subject to the application is located, or by appointment at the
Department’s Trenton Office. The Department of Environmental Protection welcomes comments
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and any information that you may provide concerning the proposed development and site. Please
submit your written comments within 15 calendar days of receiving this letter to:

New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection
Division of Land Resource Protection

P.O. Box 420, Code 501-02A

Trenton, New Jersey 08625

Attention: Application Support

Kindly retain a copy of the application should any interested parties wish to review it. If you have
any questions regarding this notice, please contact the PSE&G personnel listed below:

Sincerely

&
v,
David W. Grossmueller, Ph.D.
Senior Permitting Specialist
PSE&G Delivery Projects & Construction
4000 Hadley Road

South Plainfield, New Jersey 07080
(908) 412-7257

DWG/kt
Enclosures

cc: NIDEP Application Support
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